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Chairperson Ann Duncan convened the Board of Governors Academic and Student Affairs Committee meeting at 10:15 a.m., June 18, 2010, in the Live Oak Ballroom of Ferrell Commons on the University of Central Florida campus.  The following members were present: Gallop Franklin (co-chair), Patricia Frost, Dr. Stanley Marshall, Frank Martin, Judy Solano, and Gus Stavros.
1. Summary of Student Affairs and Campus Life Committee Meeting, March 17, 2010

Chair Duncan introduced a committee report on the Student Health Insurance Task Force Report led by Lesley Sacher, Director of the FSU Thagard Student Health Center.  She said the recommendations centered on the need to establish a purchasing consortium in the SUS to enable universities to purchase student health insurance policies in a more cost effective manner.  She said the Council for Student Affairs is expanding the Task Force to ensure it is well represented.  She said the Report recommendation on graduate student health insurance was amended to state that the BOG should consider an inclusion in its annual legislative budget request, to provide support for full health insurance for each state university graduate student, teaching assistants, and research assistants.  Mrs. Duncan noted the Research and Student Affairs Committees have both addressed this issue.  


Mrs. Duncan introduced a report from UNF describing a model to deliver comprehensive support to the veteran student support services.  She noted the drive-in conference hosted by USF was attended by the US Secretary of Veterans Affairs and was well received.    


Chair Duncan requested more dialogue among the committee to avoid unintended consequences to institutions resulting from proposals as they come forward.  Committee members were urged to look at the program inventory and understand its purpose and functioning as to better support the Strategic Planning Committee.  Chair Duncan said research is a huge part of institutions and cited conversations with Chancellor Brogan in regard to a potential cluster of space, aerospace, biotech, health-related robotic simulation modeling, environment security, and energy to address the oil spill.  Chair Duncan stated she met with the Vice Presidents of Student Affairs to assure them of the importance of Student Affairs to the committee despite the broadened responsibilities of the committee.  Mrs. Duncan said she hoped Dr. Maribeth Ehasz, chair of the SUS Council for Student Affairs (CSA) will continue the dialogue.  Chair Duncan noted the committee will work closely with representative VPs of Student Affairs, Provosts with regard to Academic Programs, VPs of Research, and students.  She said planning is underway for a July meeting with all four entities.

2. Academic Programs

Chair Duncan asked Governor Marshall to introduce Academic Programs.  

Governor Marshall stated the Academic Programs Team met Friday, June 11 via conference call.  He noted that present at the meeting were Governors Martin, Temple, Perez, Stavros, Fronts, Duncan, Smith, and Marshall.  Governor Marshall reported that presentations were made by university staff that addressed agenda items 2A-D.  He said Governor Temple requested to reevaluate the program authorization process to ensure that it aligned with the strategic goals of SUS.  Each request was voted forward for consideration by the full committee.
A. Limited Access Request for Bachelor of Science in Advertising, USF 

Governor Marshall explained USF requested approval of Limited Access status for the Bachelor of Science in Advertising.  He noted the USF UBOT approved the program in December 2009.  He said the degree program is located in College of Business where all programs are already limited access due to limited resources and that this action will align the advertising program with the required GPA expected for all College of Business applicants.  Governor Marshall said USF requested the “two meeting rule” be waived so it can be approved by the full Board later this afternoon.  
Governor Marshall moved the approval of the Limited Access request for the Bachelor of Science in Advertising at the University of South Florida.  Governor Parker asked why USF was seeking waiver of the two-meeting rule.  Richard Stevens (staff) commented that it is a matter of timing and that USF expects to enroll students in Fall 2010, and the next meeting of the Board is in September which is after the admission schedule.  Governor Parker reminded universities to be mindful of the BOG schedule to allow members time to review.  The motion was seconded and carried unanimously to move the item forward to the afternoon Board of Governors meeting for consideration.

B. University of South Florida Proposal to Offer a Doctor of Philosophy in Economics

Governor Marshall explained USF requested approval of a Ph.D. program in Economics, with the primary emphasis of health economics.  He noted the USF UBOT approved the program in December 2009.  Governor Marshall said the degree program was previously located in College of Business, but would now become a stand alone degree located in the College of Arts and Sciences.  Governor Marshall said USF had also requested the “two meeting rule” be waived for the P.H.D. in Economics so it can be approved by the full Board later this afternoon.  

Governor Marshall moved the approval of University of South Florida Proposal to Offer a Doctor of Philosophy in Economics.  Governor Parker clarified that the funds were being reallocated internally from one college to another.  The motion was seconded and carried unanimously to move the proposal forward to the afternoon Board of Governors meeting for consideration.

C. Florida Gulf Coast University Proposal to Offer a Doctor of Education (Ed.D.)

Governor Marshall explained FGCU requested approval of an Ed.D. in Education, with two concentrations: 1) curriculum and instruction, and 2) educational leadership.  He noted the FGCU UBOT originally approved the program in June 2007, but the proposal was temporarily withdrawn due to concerns with state funding.  Governor Marshall said FGCU investigated need for the program and gained support from multi-county school superintendents.  He noted this would be the second doctoral degree offered at FGCU if approved, and that implementation is scheduled for Summer 2011.  
Governor Marshall then moved the approval of Florida Gulf Coast University Proposal to Offer a Doctor of Education.  Chair Duncan said this proposal will come back to the Board in September for final approval, and requested committee members to contact staff with any serious concerns.  The motion was seconded and carried unanimously to move the proposal forward to Sept 2010 meeting for consideration.

D. Termination of the Ph.D. in Computer and Information Science at the University of Florida

Governor Marshall explained UF requested the termination of the Ph.D. in Computer and Information Science.  He noted the curriculum had been recreated under Computer Engineering in 1995 (CIP 14.0901).   He said new enrollments were suspended, and no new students have entered the program since 1997.  He noted termination would take place immediately upon approval by the full board.  
Governor Marshall moved the approval of termination of the Ph.D. in Computer and Information Science at the University of Florida.  The motion was seconded and carried unanimously to move termination of the program forward to the afternoon Board of Governors meeting for consideration.

3. Board Regulations
A. Public Notice of Intent to Amend Regulation 6.018 Relating to Substitution or Modification of Requirements for Program Admission, Undergraduate Transfer, and for Graduation by Students with Disabilities

Chair Duncan said that BOG Regulation 6.018, Relating to Substitution or Modification of Requirements for Program Admission, Undergraduate Transfer, and for Graduation by Students with Disabilities, had been revised to clarify and codify existing practice.  She noted that the Regulation had been reviewed by the Council of Academic Vice Presidents, SUS Academic contacts, the university general counsels, and other state university staff.  She said that pursuant to regulation procedure adopted at the meeting on March 23, 2006, the BOG is required to provide public notice 30 days before adoption of proposed regulation.  Chair Duncan said the Regulation was expanded to align with disabilities recognized in FL Statute and State BOE 6A Rule for the FCS.  She said students seeking substitution or modification would receive the same treatment in both sectors.  Mrs. Duncan said the Articulation Coordinating Committee reviewed the proposed rule and supports the amended language.  
Governor Duncan moved that the Committee approve the public notice of intent to amend BOG Regulation 6.018, Relating to Substitution or Modification of Requirements for Program Admission, Undergraduate Transfer, and for Graduation by Students with Disabilities, as presented, for publication on the Board of Governors web site, pursuant to the Board’s regulation development procedure.  Governor Solano said the focus of the amendment was on providing opportunities for learning for people with emotional and mental disabilities – not just physical issues.  Dr. Solano said these new disabilities change the nature of the classes and campuses more so than in the past (when just physical disabilities were considered).  Ms. Solano noted Governor Tripp’s’ concern with fees, and noted student-imposed A&S fees provided these services and allocation is the choice of the students.  She said this provides opportunities for people that would have never been in college before.  The motion was seconded the motion, and members of the Committee concurred.

B. Public Notice of Intent to Adopt New Regulation 8.010 Relating to Common Prerequisites

Chair Duncan said the BOG Regulation 8.010 Relating to Common Prerequisites, had been required for movement into upper level degree programs.  She noted that a recent project to update the common prerequisites unearthed significant misunderstandings due to turnover among university faculty and staff to warrant codifying the policy into regulation and rule.  Mrs. Duncan said the Articulation Coordination Committee reviewed the proposed regulation at their May 2010 meeting and expressed support.  She said the FCS will move forward after taking the Board’s lead.  
Chair Duncan moved that the Committee approve the public notice of Intent to Adopt New Regulation 8.010 Relating to Common Prerequisites, as presented, for publication on the Board of Governors web site, pursuant to the Board’s regulation development procedure.  The motion was seconded, and members of the Committee concurred.

4. Adjournment

 
Chair Duncan adjourned the Committee meeting at 11:45 a.m. on June 18, 2010. 
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